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ASH TOWNSHIP
  BOARD MEETING MINUTES

            January 16, 2019
6:30 p.m.
The Ash Township Regular Board meeting was called to order at 6:35 p.m. in the Ready Road Hall by Supervisor Carmack.
Members present: Supervisor – Robin Carmack, Clerk – Michele Geiermann, Trustee – Adam Grabetz and Trustee – Jim Booth.
Absent: Treasurer – Rob Schock.
Others present: William Godfroy - Township Attorney, Jim Vaslo – Township Manager, Jim Hollandsworth - Township Engineer, and 7 citizens. 
Motion #3183 Agenda Approval.
Motion by Booth supported by Grabetz to approve the agenda as amended.   

Voice vote taken.           Motion carried.

Motion #3184 Meeting Minute’s Approval.
Motion by Grabetz supported by Geiermann to approve the Proposed Regular Meeting Minutes of 12/19/18, the Proposed Special Meeting Minutes of 12/19/18, and the Proposed Planning Commission Meeting minutes of 11/20/18.                  Voice vote taken.         Motion carried.
Motion #3185 Approval of Bills.
Motion by Booth supported by Grabetz to approve bills #1 through #131 in the amount of  

$217,586.27 from General Ledger Funds, Fire Equipment Fund, Building Funds, Water Funds & Sewer Funds.          Roll Call: 4-Yes 0-No.          Motion carried. 
Old Business
Newburg Rd and Swan Creek Rd updates. 
Manager Vaslo and Township Engineer Hollandsworth spoke about the status of the drainage plans for both roads. The plans are in the hands of the MCRC Engineers and have yet to be reviewed. The Township did receive an email from the MCRC outlining some areas of concern for both roads with the understanding that further comments will be forthcoming with their formal review. No motions were offered. 
Lakewood Machine Products.

Township Attorney Godfroy received a response from Lakewood’s Attorney to his letter sent last month as directed by the Board. The letter stated that Lakewood has continued to work on a submission to the Planning Commission for a rezoning of the parcel in question but that the submission would not be ready for the January Planning Commission meeting. Attorney Godfroy felt that a genuine effort to address the use issue by Lakewood is underway and that delaying action for another month would not result in any additional adverse conditions for the surrounding property owners. The Board concurred. The Board discussed the issue for a brief moment and the subject was left for next month with no motions offered.
New Business
Manager’s Report.

There were no questions or comments from the Board on the Managers report. The Manager did note that he was in contact with the Monroe County Drain Commissioner’s office and that a schedule for the replacement of the box culvert on Sweitzer Rd should be ready soon and that the project will be completed sometime during the 2019 construction season. 
Reappointment of Board of Review Members. 
Supervisor Carmack offered Sid Stumpmier and Ray Edmonds as candidates for reappointment to the Board of Review for 2 year terms each. With little discussion the following motions were offered:

Motion #3186 To Reappoint.
Motion by Carmack supported by Grabetz to reappoint Ray Edmonds to the Board of Review with his term to expire on 12/31/21.    
Roll Call: 4-Yes 0-No.          Motion carried. 

Motion #3187 To Reappoint.
Motion by Carmack supported by Grabetz to reappoint Sid Stumpmier to the Board of Review with his term to expire on 12/31/21.    

Roll Call: 4-Yes 0-No.          Motion carried. 
Amendments to the Zoning Ordinance. 

Manager Vaslo explained to the Board that the package of proposed text amendments to the Ash Township Zoning Ordinance has been crafted over many months by the Planning Commission and reviewed by Attorney Godfroy and what is in front of the Board is the culmination of that work. The Planning Commission is recommending to the Township Board that the amendments be approved as presented. A synopsis of the changes was prepared for the Board by Planner Young. Trustee Booth and Supervisor Carmack, who are members of the Planning Commission, concurred that the changes were well vetted and that adoptions would be in order. With discussion ending the following motion was offered: 
Motion #3188 To Approve.
Motion by Booth supported by Carmack to approve the amendments to the Ash Township Zoning Ordinance 7C as presented.    

Roll call: 4-Yes 0-No.          Motion carried. 

Cheryl Koerber E. Creek Rd. 

Cheryl Koerber and her husband James, appeared in front of the Board to discuss their ongoing problems with an adjoining property owner over open burning and what they believes to be offensive and or illegal signs. The subject of their neighbor’s open burning had been discussed by the Board several time in the past and that the same direction was given again. That if they felt that prohibited materials were being burned that a call to 911 should be placed and that the Fire Department would make a determination at the scene whether or not the material is prohibited and whether or not to extinguish the fire. Attorney Godfroy and Manager Vaslo stated that the Township does not regulate content of signs but they both would look at the photos supplied by the Koerbers and determine if any violate the sign ordinance adopted by the Township.
Trustee Grabetz lead the discussion for the board regarding the Koerber’s issues and with Attorney Godfroy they simply said that many of these issues could not be effectively addressed by the Township and he and the attorney suggested that a private lawsuit could be a way to seek a remedy to their issues. The Koerber thanked the Board for their time and with that discussion ended without any motions.
Ash Township Park and Recreation Plan. 
Motion #3189 To Open a Public Hearing.
Motion by Carmack supported by Booth to open a Public Hearing on the 2019 Ash Township Park and Recreation Plan.    

Roll call: 4-Yes 0-No.          Motion carried. 

Supervisor Carmack led the discussion of the 2019 Ash Township Park and Recreation plan. He and the Park and Recreation Committee have work on revisions to the plan over the past year and are now presenting the revised plan for 2019 to the Board and the public for comments. The Supervisor went through the need for the plan and the intent of it. He highlighted various sections of the plan and discussed goals and objectives as well as the process in developing the plan. 
With some discussion and comments from the Board and the public, all seemed to agree that the plan was well prepared and no changes where offered. With discussion ending the following motions were offered:

Motion #3190 To Close the Public Hearing.
Motion by Booth supported by Carmack to close the Public Hearing on the 2019 Ash Township Park and Recreation Plan.            Voice vote taken.          Motion carried. 

Motion #3191 To Approve.
Motion by Booth supported by Carmack to approve and adopt the 2019 Ash Township Park and Recreation Plan as presented.    

Roll call: 4-Yes 0-No.          Motion carried. 

Special Land Use Permit.

Manger Vaslo explained to the Board that local business owner Pricilla Tipton who owns a business at 10125 N. Telegraph Rd is seeking a Special Land Use permit for the addition of a sales lot for used vehicles to her existing business. The Planning Commission is recommending approval of the Special Land Use permit and that the necessary Public Hearing has been held and that final approval is up to the Board. After a brief discussion the following motion was offered:
Motion #3192 To Approve.
Motion by Carmack supported by Booth to approve the Special Land Use permit for Parcel #5801-027-027-01, commonly known as 10125 N. Telegraph Rd, Carleton, MI 48117, for the addition of a sales lot for used vehicles to the existing business.     

Roll call: 4-Yes 0-No.          Motion carried. 

Guardian Industries.

Clerk Geiermann received a letter from Guardian Industries regarding the Industrial Facilities Exemption Certificate 2017-069 that was approved by the Board in 2017. The letter indicated that the expansion project had exceeded their original estimated amount and was seeking approval of the additional costs. Attorney Godfroy concurred that the State allows for modification of the original application but that most of the necessary information needed by the Board to make an informed decision was not included with the request. 
The Board instructed the Attorney to reply to Guardian and request the additional information. When received, the Board will again address the request. No motion was offered. 

Planning Commission Appointment.

Supervisor Carmack offered Jim Geiermann as a candidate for the Planning Commission seat left vacant with the departure of Eric Blaz who moved from the Township. The term would expire on 1/16/22. With little discussion the following motion was offered:
Motion #3193 To Appoint.
Motion by Carmack supported by Grabetz to appoint Jim Geiermann to the Planning Commission with his term to expire on 1/16/22.     

Roll call: 3-Yes 0-No (1abstention - Geiermann).          Motion carried. 

Water and Sewer Billing. 
In an effort to help those residents who are Federal Employees or Contractors that are affected by the prolonged government shutdown with their overdue or delinquent water and sewer bills, Supervisor Carmack offered the following motion: 

Motion #3194 To Approve.
Motion by Carmack supported by Geiermann to waive late fees on water and sewer bills for furloughed Federal Employees and Contractors and to set up a payment plan for those whose monthly household income falls within 175% of the Federal Poverty Guidelines due to the Federal Government shutdown to help avoid utility shutoffs.      

Roll call: 4-Yes 0-No.          Motion carried. 

Communications/Information.
None.
Citizen Comments. 

A resident criticized the Board for their handling of blight issues.  He was particularly upset with a blight complaint that he made on a neighbor that was not being prosecuted like he felt he was. 

A resident of Newburg Rd had a question on the proposed road project for Newburg Rd. He also thanked the Board for their efforts to develop Unity Park and that he thought it has been a great addition to the Township.

With no other comments and no further business in front of the Board the following motion was offered:
Motion #3195 Meeting Adjourn 
Motion by Booth supported by Grabetz to adjourn the meeting at 7:40 p.m.

Vote voice taken.        Motion carried.

Respectfully Submitted,
Michele Geiermann
Ash Township Clerk
